Minutes of MDOC Committee Meeting 12th May 2014
Present: Dave McCann (Chairman), Steve Dempsey, Tony Wagg (Secretary), John Britton, Andrew Gregory, Margaret Gregory, Trevor Hindle, Julie Brook, Sue Birkinshaw, Pete Lomas, Eddie Speak, Kath Speak.

1. Minutes of Last Meeting: Accepted.
2. Matters Arising/Actions: 
(a) Eddie Speak reported that the manual for the LCD start clock was wrong and that the clock did indeed reset the time to an electronic signal on even hours, as reported by start officials. Hence when used for call up it needs to be reset forwards by 4 mins at 12.00, 2.00 etc.
(b) Xplorer  Events.  . Dave McCann, Sue Birkinshaw, and Vicky Thornton held a meeting with Tom Brown, BOF participation officer and the Xplorer co-ordinator in the NW. Sue has a list of the location of their events and dates are available from their website. He was asked to send details to surrounding clubs (us, DEE, SELOC, SROC). He has been asked by BOF to organise a ‘transition’ for people to progress from Xplorer to conventional events, and will put links on his website. We agreed that at Brereton (1 July), the White and Yellow maps will be double sided, to contain the same course repeated on the two different map formats (Xplorer maps are simplified versions of O maps and use some different conventions). We rejected his suggestion to provide ‘handmaidens’ at Brereton, given that there were 93 participants at Lyme Park and we are short on ‘maidens’.
(c) Nopesport will continue in its present form.
(d) Manchester urban event. Courses are finalised. One manned crossing is required on Deansgate but none are needed for juniors. Margaret proposed that we provide about 40 trophies each costing of order £5. Suggestions are invited as to their form. 200 flyers remain after the JK. A further 500 will be produced for the British Champs.

(e) Eddie has passed the CONDES key to current planners. Action continues to circulate to all Club members.
(f) CONDES course. Trevor Hindle agreed to circulate notes on the CONDES software and a course may then not be required (Action TH).
(g) Mike Hamilton has sent out an informal email to club officers covering BOF issues. Dave McCann will circulate this to Club members (Action Continues DM).
3. Treasurer’s Report: The treasurer submitted a written report for April. Finances remain healthy after the payment of various BOF levies.
4. Future Events
MDOC-DEE Challenge. Following publicity via simple lists and the website, MDOC numbers remained unclear. Action Sue B: To email again for participants, advising that they should notify their intentions.
The annual footpath relay will take place on Saturday 21 June. Tony Wagg reported a serious shortage of volunteers, as anticipated.

Summer evening events were in hand but for the need for 2 more controllers.

A countryside score type event called a ‘Scamper O’ is arranged for the coming week but is not part of the Club series (co-ordinated by Andy Thornton).

Urban sprint/weekend 2016. In response to a BOF appeal, MDOC could offer Manchester again.

5. North West OA: A club delegate meeting will take place on June 7th.
Sue Butterfield has agreed to continue as NW Junior Squad fundraiser for another year.

Participants at JK2014 are urged to fill in the questionnaire.

BOF has offered to provide financial compensation if the NWJS cake stall is excluded from JK2015. The consensus view is that the likely sum offered would be insufficient.

LOC has a Lakeland access agreement with the National Trust and there are plans to extend it. Other NW clubs were asked to notify LOC of any NT areas they use. Angle Tarn Pikes is believed to be the only such area MDOC uses.
6. AOB: (a) Club banner. No banner has appeared at recent major events because no one was designated to bring it. The Gregories agreed to take it to the British.
(b) Pop up tents. Vicky and Heather suggested the Club should obtain 2 small tents to store kit at major events. They would be easy to carry and erect.

(c) 12 new direction signs have been received from BOF.
(d) Map and course archive. Pete Lomas suggested that the task of map production for future events would be eased if both maps and courses for past events were archived on disc. Planners of previous and future events are requested to send to Eddie any CONDES or O-CAD files with courses (Action: Tony Wagg to circulate request).
(e) New website. Dave McCann reported no progress. Julie Brook and Trevor Roberts were actioned to confer and draft a specification for committee approval. NW funding for this project is available up to the end of August. (Action JB and TR).
7. Date of next Meeting: 9th June 2014.

